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LEGAL AND REGULATORY SUB-COMMITTEE (the Committee) FEEDBACK REPORT – February 2023
The Committee met on the 16th of February 2023.
1. REGULATORY FRAMEWORK FOR SECURITISATION AND PLANNED SARB ENGAGEMENT
The Prudential Authority (PA) has agreed to meet with the Forum towards the end of April 2023 to have a round table discussion on securitisation and related asset backed transactions. The PA admitted that the team had capacity constraints and had also suffered from a loss of institutional knowledge due to resignations and emigrations.  There is a need to upskill, and the idea of round table discussions will provide an opportunity to not only address issues in the market but also allow for ongoing learning. The intention is to have more regular engagement.
A draft agenda has been agreed with the PA. In addition to securitisation related topics, the PA did indicate that they are finalising the update to the Commercial Paper Regulations and would like to put this on agenda. After the Commercial Paper Regulations have been finalised, their next focus will be a revision of the Securitisation Exemption Notice 
Members of the subcommittee expressed concerns that the PA do not understand the market and may propose regulations that are not fit for purpose in a modern capital market nor in line with international best market practice.
Members were requested to volunteer to present at the round table and Gill Raine, Richard Roothman, Hendrik Ackermann and Greg Wakelin has thus far volunteered to present. 

The members also requested that we confirm whether team members of FSCA attend since the buy side regulatory framework also needs attention.
2. GENERAL LAWS AMENDMENT ACT (ANTI-MONEY LAUNDERING)

The General Laws (Anti-Money Laundering and Counter Terrorist Financing) Amendment Act (‘GLAA’) was recently promulgated into law. 

The purpose of the GLAA, an omnibus act, is to amend five pieces of legislation to strengthen South Africa’s Anti-Money Laundering and Combating of the Financing of Terrorism (AML/CFT) framework. The amendments to the relevant laws seek to address some of the technical compliance deficiencies identified in the Mutual Evaluation Report of the Financial Action Taskforce Force (FATF) and is aimed to assist in SA avoiding being placed on the grey list. 

One of the amendments is that the Trust Property Control Act now imposes certain requirements on trustees regarding FICA, by specifying information that must be kept by trustees in relation to beneficial owners in relation to trusts, requiring the Master to maintain a register containing information relating to beneficial ownership of trusts and providing access to information regarding beneficial ownership. As far as beneficiaries of securitisation owner trusts are concerned, subcommittee members raised a concern regarding the requirement for trustees to potentially having to “drill down” through structures to establish ultimate beneficial ownership.
Members of the subcommittee had a telephonic conversation with Era Gunning at ENS who confirmed that all that is required for the trustee is to keep information for FICA purposes of the parties listed in the trust deed and not to drill down deeper. 
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